

Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome to Carrfield Primary Academy, part of the Astrea Academt Trust! I am thrilled to welcome you to our school. It is truly an honour for me to be the Principal here. I am privileged to work with a dedicated and hardworking staff to make it a smooth transition for our pupils whether it is their first day or the start of their final year.

Carrfield is such a special place to learn and grow. We are proud of our beautiful school and have high expectations for each and every pupil. Our pupils are kind, compassionate, and inquisitive. Together with our super staff, we strive to make connections with pupils to help them feel valued, accepted, and safe. Our goal is to encourage active pupil engagement to foster a lifetime love for learning; to be confident to challenge and learn new things and to really know how to not be scared to start something new or to keep trying.

We also need your help. Reading with and listening to them read, as well as talking to your child about school will help them hugely. They will always be expected to read at home at least three times a week. Talk to them about what they are learning and what they are interested in. Bring in trophies and certificates of out of school achievements; share successes and help with homework projects. Help them remember learning they did in previous years and talk about what they are learning next. All this information is available on our website and in the leaflets, you will get at the beginning of every term. <a href="https://www.astreacarrfield.org">https://www.astreacarrfield.org</a>

Partnering with families is crucial and we appreciate your support in all our activities and whole school events. We will always listen and hear what you have to say. We encourage families to stay connected and informed by connecting to ClassDojo app, or the Astrea App or following our Twitter. Since we are all working towards the same goal, it is important for us to communicate often. Please message or ring with any questions or concerns.

Together we will make this a great experience for your child, and thank you in advance for all your support.

Yours sincerely,

## KAdamski

Katie Adamski Principal

